
 

Grand Junction, Colo. 
September 13, 1921 
 
A regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction convened at 4:00 o'clock P.M. with Mayor Cherrington 
presiding. The commissioners present were Cherrington, Garber, 
Peck and Blackstone. City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular session were read and approved. 
 
Manager Stummel of the Mountain States Telephone and Telegraph 
Company was present on the request of the Council to explain the 
cause of the slow and inefficient service given telephone 
subscribers during the past few months. Manager Stummel stated 

that the Company were now installing more equipment to take care 
of the increased business. 
 
The proof of publication of the proposed ordinance entitled, "An 
ordinance levying a special assessment on certain real estate in 
Grand Junction for benefits conferred by the water works of said 
City", was read. Moved by Commissioner Peck, second by 
Commissioner Garber that the proof of publication be accepted and 
placed on file. Motion carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, second by Commissioner Peck 
that the proposed be taken up for final passage. Motion carried. 
The proposed ordinance was then read by the Clerk. Moved by 
Commissioner Peck, second by Commissioner Blackstone that the 

proposed ordinance entitled, "AN ORDINANCE LEVYING A SPECIAL 
ASSESSMENT ON CERTAIN REAL ESTATE IN GRAND JUNCTION FOR BENIFITS 
CONFERRED BY THE WATER WORKS OF SAID CITY" be passed and adopted 
as read and numbered 302. The motion being put, upon call of roll 
the Commissioners voted as follows, Cherrington, yea; Garber, 
yea; Peck, yea; Blackstone yea. All the Commissioners voting yea, 
the motion was declared carried and the ordinance adopted. 
 
The report of the City Weigher for the month of August was 
presented and read. Upon motion of Commissioner Peck, second by 
Commissioner Garber the report was accepted and placed on file. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by the 
heads of the different departments were read. 

 
 
Bills. 

No. Fund To whom paid. Amount For. 

33322 Highway J.A. Sommerville $50.50 Repairs on tractor 

323 Police B.E. Douthill 15.00 Special police 

324-30 Police Special Police 
Acct. 

69.00 Spec. police Fair. 

331 Police Peter Olsen 20.85 Meals for prisoner 

332 Highway Stewart Adams Co. 8.22 Paint 



333 Library National Alumni 48.71 Books 

334 Library A.C. McClurg 7 Co. 43.47 Books 

335 Library Leon Luther 21.75 Work in Library 

336 Library Camille Wallace 83.00 Librarians salary 

337 Library Mary Cox 22.25 Work in Library 

338 Library Marie Davis 6.65 Work in Library 

339 Library Wm H Audre 15.00 Work in Library 

340 Library T.J. Flynn 35.00 Janitor service 

341 Library Gaylord Bros. 20.67 Mending materials 

342 Police Dudley Kelly 4.00 Spec. police. 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Peck, second by Commissioner Garber that 
the bills be allowed as read and warrants ordered drawn for the 

same. The motion being put, upon call of roll the Commissioners 
voted as follows, Cherington, yea; Garber, yea; Peck, yea, 
Blackstone, yea. All the Commissioners voting yea, the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
Upon motion of Commissioner Peck, second by Commissioner Garber, 
the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/  
Act. City Clerk 
 


